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Minutes of the 2009 Annual General Meeting

Sprott - Shaw Community College

May 16, 2009

1. The meeting was convened at 3 pm May 16th by President Roger Patterson. 

Members present: Henry Chiu, Lyle Craver, Ben Daswani, Edward Enns, Philip Harris, Ken Jensen, Paul Leblanc, Jason Lohner, Roger Patterson, Stewart Paulson, Alfred Pechisker, Luc Poitras, Stephen Wright

Minutes of the 2008 Meeting: Copies were circulated before the meeting. Moved to accept the minutes as read (Chiu / Harris)

2.Report of Officers

President – I would like to start by listing some of the activities the BCCF has supported this year.  It is important that members realize what their money is being used for.

In the last year, the BCCF:

· Funded the BC Closed.

· Funded the BC Women’s Closed.

· Provided a financial guarantee (and partial payout on that guarantee) for BC’s first Active Championship.

· Provided funding to the 2008 Canadian Olympiad Team.

· Provided funding for the 2009 CYCC to be held in Victoria.

I am pleased to report, that for the first time in a number of years, tournament activity was up in 2008.  The number of adult tournament CFC rated games is up by about 25% over the previous year.  In addition, there were several non CFC active tournaments in both Vancouver and Victoria.  Tournament activity is still rather thin however.  This increase is largely due to the increased attendance at the Victoria Chess Festival and the tournaments that Ken Jensen has been running at Sprott College.

I would like to thank Bruce Harper for his generous donation of a portion of his royalties from his successful books on Suttle’s games.

Congratulations are also in order to Victoria Junior Chess for being award the 2009 CYCC and Canadian Junior.  The organizers have a number of events planned and have managed to secure funding and support from the city, the province, and local business.  The BC Open is being held in conjunction with these important junior events and expects to be able to gain the participation of a number of out of province players as a result of the synergy between these events (players from New Zeeland, China, Holland, and Belguim are already preregistered).

The major change of this year is of course the change in BCCF dues structure, to a solely tournament membership fee structure.  It is too early to judge the success (or not) of this but the goals in doing so were to a) lessen the fees charged for first time and occasional players, b) to account for CFC life members who are not presently paying BCCF dues, c) to ensure that players using CFC tournament memberships contribute to the BCCF, and d) generally to ensure that those active in the BCCF community are BCCF members.  I also hope that this will help focus us on increasing the amount of tournament play available.  The amount of the fees has been set to generate approximately the same amount of revenue that the BCCF raised previously from memberships.  As part of this change, we also ended the program of BCCF life membership.  This program was not being administered properly and indeed it was quite difficult for me to even obtain a list of current BCCF life members. 
There are of course some issues of concern.  They include:

1. The Keres needs more organizational support than it has had in the last few years.

2. The annual BC-Washington Match was not held this year.

3. While tournament activity is up compared to previous years, it is still very low compared to a healthy base.  While we must keep our reoccurring expenditures in line with our annual revenue, our cash position is such that we can and should allocate modest amounts to proposals to increase and augment tournament activity.

Respectfully submitted:

Roger Patterson, 2008-2009 BCCF President.

Moved to accept President’s report Leblanc / Enns

Secretary-Treasurer  - (see attached financials) in addition to the Treasurer’s report, Leblanc gave his presentation on the BC Chess Foundation whose principal originated from life memberships, donations and earned interest on the Foundation’s principal. There was a discussion of the Macskasy Memorial fund – the original purpose of the fund was to fund an IM-level event which has proven to be beyond the means of the fund. There was a Macskasy Memorial event in 2005 which did not make use of the fund. One idea was for an annual tournament with no more than 10% of principal going to each event. There was a discussion concerning what to do with excess funds in the bank “since we surely can do better than $4.95”. Mr. Leblanc said that the Foundation was managed in such a way as to have some money maturing at regular intervals. 
There were some errors noted in attributing revenue – Harper’s donated royalties not properly represented, nor Olympic donation not noted nor Foundation cheques until after April 30th year end. Motion to defer acceptance of report (Patterson / Leblanc) Roger / Paul) passed. The president asked that in 2010 Foundation interest be paid well before April 30th year end to allow proper posting for next year.
No reports were received from the Interior Vice-President, the Northern BC Vice-President or the Metro Vancouver Vice President.

Junior Coordinator: The 2008/2009 season has been the busiest I’ve experienced.  By the numbers we have  produced 20 junior events resulting in 1410 entries and over 7100 games played.

We continue to promote new activity through out the province and are happy to report that K-12 Regional Championships were held for the Central island and Interior this year. 

We have experienced challenges developing skills for our over 1500 players. In fact the stronger the junior the harder it is for them to progress. In an attempt to address this situation we ran a trial program of two open events where adults could play.  The 40 player participation marks a vast improvement over the 4 or 5 who regularly attended the previous over 1500 sections. Look for more open events in the junior program next year.

The Canadian Youth Chess Championship will be held in Victoria July 21 to 24.  To add to this banner year the Canadian Junior Championship will follow the CYCC in Victoria. Having both National Championships for Juniors in BC this year is the direct result of Brian Raymer’s hard work and dedication.

The motion to create a unified body for BC junior chess culminated on the formation of the BC Junior Chess Association. This is a response to the increasing scope of Junior Chess activities and the need to coordinate the many productive individuals and organizations who make BC Junior chess happen. 

The BC Junior Chess Association integrates the activities of the K-12 Chess Association, the Chess for Children foundation, the BCCF and the participating local clubs.

Funds raised through membership will help offset the costs of the program in the local area where the members subscribe. 

The BC Junior Chess Association will meet in Victoria during the CYCC activities to outline the schedule for next season and  to make plans for moving forward. All BC Junior chess players and organizers are encouraged to participate in forming a strong and fun chess scene in BC.

Today’s success is in large part due to the efforts of our many volunteers. None of this could happen without you giving the most valuable commodity, your time. A special thank you goes to Wolfram Herdin for  mobilizing and coordinating the volunteers. 

Even with our volunteer help we will need major fundraising if we are to develop the BC Junior Chess program beyond our current state. Efforts are underway to present Junior Chess as a worthy cause for funding and sponsorship as we attempt to expand our sponsorship base.

Sincerely, 

Ken Jensen

Junior Coordinator, 

BC Chess Federation

In addition Luc Poitras is organizing a team tournament for elementary and secondary students. This sort of event is especially good for elementary age children who are not ready to compete at older level but love chess. Jennings pointed out that the junior organization is organizing this year’s Keres. Suggestion: adult / junior Scheveningen type events.

Moved to accept Junior Coordinators’ report (Craver / Lohner). Carried

BC Chess Foundation: Paul Leblanc has taken over from outgoing chief trustee Lynn Stringer. The rest of his report was given as part of the Treasurers’ report

3. Election of 2009/2010 Board of Directors:

The following were elected to the 2009 / 2010 Board of Directors.

· President: Roger Patterson

· VP Northern: John Niksic

· VP Interior: Wally Steinke

· VP Metro Vancouver: Luc Poitras

· Secretary: Lyle Craver

· Treasurer: Lyle Craver

· Junior Coordinator: Ken Jensen

· Clubs Coordinator: 

· Tournament Coordinator Stephen Wright

· Newsletter Editor Stephen Wright

· Webmaster: Ben Daswani. Special thanks were given to outgoing webmaster Charles Cadman who expects to be moving out of province later in 2009
· CFC Governors (5): Lyle Craver, Mark Dutton, Paul Leblanc, Jason Lohner, Alfred Pechisker, John Niksic (1st alternate) Moved/2nded: 
4. New business: 
· Website: our web host expires July 31st – whatever else we do we should keep current domain name chess.bc.ca. Lyle Craver is administrative contact for chess.bc.ca.  It would be good to have multiple people able to update site particularly for tournament ads. The discussion was mainly the best way to facilitate several people updating site to promote events with various types of blogs or wikis being possibilities. There was a discussion of alternate web hosts – hosting costs usually in $100/yr range. There was no motion but there was a clear consensus that the webmaster should handle the technical side of things with approval of the Executive on the financial costs of the site.
· Honorarium proposal: Moved (Leblanc / Wu) “I propose that the BCCF present an annual honorarium to the editor of the BCCF bulletin in recognition of his hard work and dedication in producing the BCCF bulletin. The size of the honorarium is to be set annually by the BCCF exec and will depend on the financial health of the BCCF and other factors as deemed relevant by the exec of the BCCF”.
Moved (Poitras / Harris) “I propose that the BCCF present an annual honorarium to the editor of the BCCF bulletin in recognition of his hard work and dedication in producing the BCCF bulletin. The size of the honorarium is to be set annually by the BCCF exec and will depend on the financial health of the BCCF and other factors as deemed relevant by the exec of the BCCF”.

· South Fraser Chess Fund – there was further discussion on the origin of these funds. Jensen said that these funds were derived from a Fraser Valley Regional series of events.  

Moved (Jensen / Pechisker) “that Harold Daykin’s funds from South of Fraser Chess be used to introduce chess to schools through the purchase of sets, instructional material and support.
· Funding for BC Representative in Canadian Closed. Leblanc proposed that the BC Closed prize fund include a component to allow travel of BC’s representative to the Canadian Closed. During the discussion that followed there was mentioned the possibility of sponsored travel to Canadian Closed but that the variability of dates made it difficult. This matter was deferred to the new Executive.
· Transfer of Excess Funds to the BC Chess Foundation: it was noted that the trustees of the Chess Foundation were in fact the current BCCF board and thus there ought to be no trouble making the Foundation meet the wishes of the BCCF. 

Moved (Leblanc / Craver) that the BCCF Executive be authorized at their discretion to transfer funds deemed excess to the operational needs of the BCCF to the BC Chess Foundation. Passed

6. The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 pm.

